
TNGCTA seeks transparency in teachers appointment

The Tamil Nadu Government College Teachers Association (TNGCTA)
has appealed to the government and higher education department to fill
up the teacher vacancies in colleges in a transparent manner. The
association has, however, expressed dissatisfaction over the delay in
making the vacant teaching positions public.

Appreciating the Directorate of Collegiate Education for announcing
counselling to fill the vacancies from July 25 to 27 (though late), the
association felt that they should have been preceded by appointment of
Regional Joint Directors (RJDs) and principals in about 50 government
colleges.

A release from the association stated that the vacancies arising out of
such promotions should have been added to the tally of vacancies, before
conducting the counselling for transfers.

Vice-president of the association T. Veeramani stated that filling these
vacancies in a proper manner will reflect in functioning of colleges and in
benefiting students.

TNGCTA has also asked the Minister for Higher Education and Secretary
for Higher Education to look into the issues and the announcement of the
seniority list of the 1998 batch of teachers and regularisation order of the
2011 batch of teachers.


